07/09/2021

Dear Parents of Yellow Door,

For this short week, we decided to unpack our luggage and stay in our beautiful country to celebrate the 4th of July!

During Circle Time, we sang our usual morning songs and we added "Yankee Doodle" and the "Fireworks Song". Throughout the week, we talked about the colors of our flag: blue, red, and white and the children did some amazing artwork using these colors. The children painted using those 3 colors of paints and a sponge. They colored a star with a red crayon and glued a mosaic square to decorate it. They ripped red, blue and white tissue papers and glued them on a construction paper. Finally, they played with Play-Doh and practiced rolling the doh.

Playground time was great, the children had a lot of opportunities to exercise: playing with a ball, riding the tricycle, chasing the bubbles, climbing, and sliding: they were unstoppable!

Reminder: please make sure that your child has an extra pair of socks in the classroom.

Have a great weekend!

Mrs. Murielle, Mrs. Samantha & Ms. Jalia

Parents tip of the week: Words to Use with Your Kids Every Day. In this article, you will find: Everyday words You can use these everyday phrases to instill confidence, self-respect, and thoughtfulness in your children.

- 1. Thank you. It's important to acknowledge your child's efforts to help you or others. You might say: "Thanks for helping me look for that missing sock" or "Thanks for setting the table; I got the salad made while you were doing that."
- 2. Tell me more. Words like these show your child that you are listening and that you would like to hear more about what's on her mind. "Tell me more" encourages conversation without passing judgment or giving immediate advice two responses that discourage further communication from your child.
- 3. You can do it. Your expression of confidence in your child's ability to do many things without your help is important. As your child grows older, there will be many times when your encouragement will mean the difference between his giving up on a challenging task or seeing it through.
- 4. How can I help? Let your child know you are willing and available to help her accomplish a particular task that may be difficult for her to manage on her own. You might say: "I think you can read that story by yourself now. Let me know if you need help with a new word." As your child takes on projects in school, encourage her to think of specific steps that are necessary to

complete a project. You both can decide which tasks your child can handle on her own and which ones she'll need help with.

- 5. Let's all pitch in. A child is never too young to learn that cooperation and team effort make many jobs easier and speedier and often more fun: "Let's all pitch in and finish raking the leaves so we can go in and bake cookies," or "Let's all pitch in and clean up the kitchen or we'll miss the movie." Family activities and group chores can develop into pleasant rituals that enrich a child's life and create fond memories.
- 6. How about a hug? Don't just tell your child you love him show him. Research indicates that young children deprived of physical touch and displays of affection often fail to thrive. As children grow older, they vary in the ways they like us to show affection. Some love to be cuddled, while others prefer a quick hug or pat on the shoulder. It's important to be aware of what your child enjoys most at a particular age.
- 7. Please. After all these years, "please" is still a classic. When you ask a favor of anyone including children this "magic word" acknowledges that you are asking for a behavior that will help you and/or make you happy. (P.S.: Don't forget to say "thank you" when the job is done.)
- 8. Good job! Good for you. Self-respect and self-confidence grow when your child's efforts and performance are rewarded. Whenever possible, give your child lots of praise. Be sure your praise is honest and specific. Focus on your child's efforts and progress, and help her identify her strengths.
- 9. It's time to... "It's time to get ready for bed," or "do homework," or "turn off the TV." Young children need structure in their daily lives to provide a measure of security in an often insecure world. It is up to you as a parent to establish and maintain a workable schedule of activities, always remembering that children benefit from regular mealtimes and bedtimes.
- 10. I love you. Everyone needs love and affection and a feeling of acceptance and belonging. We can't assume that children know and understand our love for them unless we tell them. Letting your child know that you love him (and showing him with countless hugs) is important not only in toddlerhood but also as he gets older.